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BANK DETAILS TO MAKE PAYMENTS 
 

You may prefer to pay school accounts and excursions costs through 
Direct Deposit.  The school bank account details are as follows: 

 
 Bankwest Katanning 

Account Name:  Katanning Senior High School 
BSB Number:   306-014 

Account Number:  496740-9   
 

Please ensure you add the student name to the payment details. 
The school also has EFTPOS and Credit Card payment facilities. 

KATANNING SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL 
Golf Links Road Katanning WA 6317 

Principal:  Mr Innocent Chikwama 
Deputy Principal: Mr Calvin D’Sylva 
Deputy Principal:  Ms Larissa Powell 

Manager Corporate Services: Mrs Kara Flugge 
 Program Coordinator Student Services: Mr Frank Gaudin 

Program Coordinator Student Services: Mr Graham Treloar 
 

Phone: (08) 9891 1100   
Email: katanning.shs@education.wa.edu.au  

Website:  www.katanningshs.wa.edu.au 
 

 

NEWSLETTER NO.5 
18 AUGUST 2023 

An Independent Public School 

23 Students across Year’s 10, 11 and 12, travelled to Perth during Week 10, Term 2, to participate in 
Country Week 2023. The students all had an wonderful experience and thoroughly enjoyed their time 
competing at some world class facilities and making many unforgettable memories. 
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Dear Families, Students, and Community Members, 
 

Welcome to our latest newsletter, which includes many examples of the great 

work many of our staff engage in to enrich the education of our students. It’s hard 

to believe we are past halfway through the 2023 academic year, and it never 

ceases to amaze me how much work happens throughout a term. 

 

We want every student to achieve success every day at KSHS, but for that to 

occur, we must create a culture of high educational expectations and the 

conditions for learning. Several teachers have been away on Professional 

Development this term or visiting other schools to observe high-impact teaching practices. Our teachers 

are committed to excellence, including their professional development. This semester students will notice 

or see different teaching styles among our teachers, reducing variation from one class to another and 

making the teaching and learning environment predictable for all students. We aim to strengthen support 

for teaching and learning excellence in every classroom. To achieve this, we are working with Teach 

Well, who develop and nurture the capacity for high-impact instruction in teaching staff. Three staff 

members will undertake a Masterclass Series in High Impact Instruction commencing in Week 8 of this 

term. A Pivot Survey will enable students to give direct feedback to participating teachers about the 

impact of their teaching, what they are learning and identify where any gaps in skills or knowledge are 

occurring. We look forward to expanding on this robust instructional improvement program in 2024. 

 

Following the Public-School return visit in Week 3 of this term, I am happy to report the reviewers found 

that we have made sufficient, sustainable progress and commitment to address the recommendations in 

the Learning Environment and Teaching Quality domains. This confirmation of our continual desire to 

improve as a school is the product of a committed team of staff, students, and a school community that 

wants the best for their local school. As a school community, we should be proud of our collective efforts 

and the initiatives we are implementing and working together to enable success for our students. The 

next Public-School Review will be in 2026. 

 

This week we celebrated National Science Week with the Science Learning area putting the “fizz” into 

modern physics. We hosted  220 Year 5/6 students from our local primary schools, showcasing our 

STEM facilities, with our Year 8 students facilitating engaging and fun activities. This year, Katanning 

SHS is leading the GSSN Science Hub and is working closely with several local primary schools 

focussing on the Einstein-First Program. Professor David Blair and his team from The University of 

Western Australia visited the school on Monday 14 August, conducting workshops with all students and 

staff. We look forward to another successful Science Week and close collaboration with our local primary 

schools next year. 

 

Finally, I want to thank all the parents and families supporting the school by paying their school fees 

voluntary contributions and charges. If you missed the payment,  we have several options: EFTPOS, 

cash, cheque, and bank deposits; Bankwest Katanning BSB: 306 014  Account 496 740 9. 

 
Innocent Chikwama 

Principal 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
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Term 3 is a busy time in the school calendar with subject selections, OLNA (Online Literacy and 

Numeracy Assessment), WACE tracking, and planning for 2024.  

 

Year 10 Course Selection 

The Year 10 to 11 course selection transition has been completed. A sincere thank you to parents who 

made appointments to be part of the counselling process. The transition to Year 11 is a big step for 

students as it makes them think deeply about their future pathway as well as prerequisites. Your 

assistance and support in this process is invaluable. 

 

OLNA 

In Weeks 2 and 3, Year 11/12 students who had not sat the Term 2 window had their first opportunity this 

year to demonstrate proficiency. We are pleased with the results from this window with several Year 11 

students making progress as well as one Year 12 student achieving proficiency. Heading into the last 

opportunity in Week 8 and 9, we have 6 Year 12 students who still need to achieve proficiency in one or 

more components. This takes the percentage of Year 12 students who have achieved proficiency to 80% 

which is a great result for the school. To further support these students achieve their OLNA  the school 

has invested in support classes, with two sessions a week for Year 11s and four sessions a week for 

Year 12s to enable them to achieve proficiency. A huge thank you to teachers for your ongoing support of 

these students. 

 

WACE Tracking 

All Year 11 and 12 students have received written communication of their current West Australian 

Certificate of Education (WACE) tracker printout. This is to inform parents and students of where their 

child is at in their journey to achieve WACE. All Year 11 and 12 students were also addressed during 

their advocacy classes to further explain to them the school’s expectations and WACE criteria. It is 

pleasing to note that all attending students in Year 12 are tracking well towards meeting the requirements 

of the achievement standard and will achieve their WACE if they achieve their OLNA. I am grateful to all 

parents for your ongoing support. 

 

Exams 

Week 10 will see our Year 12 ATAR (Australian Tertiary Admission Rank), and UniReady students sit 

their Semester 2 exams. I wish them the best of luck in their preparations and advise them to access all 

the extra support being offered by the Regional Learning Specialists and their teachers toward their 

preparations. This is an extremely stressful time for students, and I am grateful to parents for your care 

and support during this time. 

 

Calvin D’Sylva 

Deputy Senior School 

SENIOR SCHOOL 
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Katanning Senior High School is pleased to announce an upgrade to our school communication services. News, 
Events, Notices and general messages will now be sent using the School Star app.  

Only parents and community members can access content in this secure app for iPhone and Android. We 
encourage all parents/carers to down load the School Star app today. 

IMPORTANT DATES  
Semester 1 and 2 2023 

For up to date information please visit the School Website: www.katanningshs.wa.edu.au  

 TERM 3 2023  TERM 3 2023 

18 August 
 
4 Sept — 
15 Sept  
 
5 Sept 
 
7 Sept 

SSD Students do not attend   
 
OLNA Year 11 & 12 
 
 
Assembly time TBC 
 
School Board Meeting  

13 Sept  
 
 
14 Sept 
 
15 Sept 

2024 School Captain & Year 12 
Student Leader ship Nominations  
 
R U OK? Day 
 
End of Term reward Year 11 &  12 

Although the best of care is taken in planning school events, the above dates are subject to change without notice. We 
recommend staying up to date with information advertised in the school newsletter and on the school website. 

ADMINISTRATION 

SCHOOL NURSE 

Access to free period products 
 
We have now installed dispensers of period products in the lower school and upper school female toilets.  
 
Providing free access to these products is designed to ease some cost of living pressure for families and enable 
students to stay engaged at school and focused on their studies. 
 
Both single pack Libra-branded pads and multipack tampons will be made available.  
 
Our school is committed to providing period health education to all students to improve their understanding and 
address any stigma.  
 
This will include discussing the purpose of the dispenser and the safe and hygienic use of period products.  
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COUNTRY WEEK 2023 
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COUNTRY WEEK 2023 
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“Narrow Escape for Defendant 

Facing Murder Charge, Man 

Sentenced for Attempted Murder 

of  Rat” 

Written by N. Tonga 

The Supreme Court of Katanning Senior High School 

heard the case of Western Australia v Bairstow last month. 

The accused faced a murder charge for the discovery of a 

corpse in Dumbleyung.  

The testimony of an expert witness and licensed 

medical professional confirmed that the deceased had suffered 

wounds of deliberate infliction.  

The prosecution also alleged DNA evidence 

corresponding to Bairstow had been found at the scene. 

Nevertheless, Judge Quartermaine the Elder reminded the jury 

to remain impartial and consider the facts of the case before 

them. 

Not long into the hearing, the defendant attempted to 

escape the courtroom but was quickly apprehended outside by 

the presiding Sheriff’s Officer.  

Many observers in the public gallery believed the fate 

of Bairstow seemed sealed: the prosecution team had built a 

strong case against the accused and had prepared damning 

questions for witness examination.  

The defence counsel, however, was relentless in their 

objections to the Crown’s questions and quick to counter 

witnesses on shifting details in their statements. As the trial 

continued, the prosecution was left in despair at the 

conflicting witness accounts and ultimately the foreperson of 

the jury announced the verdict of “Not Guilty” to spirited 

celebration from the defence counsel. 

In the afternoon session, the court heard the case of 

Western Australia v Senihin. The accused faced a charge of 

attempted murder of Ratatouille, a beloved community citizen.  

After a quick debate as to whether the rat was alive or 

deceased at the present time of the hearing, the court began its 

session. Emotion ran high in the courtroom as the Crown 

presented blood-stained fabric and a series of images depicting 

a bloody knife as exhibits to Judge Quartermaine the Younger. 

Not dissuaded, the defence counsel made their case for the 

innocence of their client and called their witnesses to give their 

testimony in the hope of acquittal. 

A series of compelling narratives were presented to 

the jury. One witness gave an alibi for the defendant but 

admitted it was contingent on involvement in illegal activity.  

Another witness suggested an unlikely friendship 

between the accused and the victim. Sensing a hint of key 

evidence, however, the lawyers for the prosecution pressed the 

witness to account for the presence of the defendant at the 

scene of the crime.  

Unrest in the public gallery reached its height as the 

final witness rocked the courtroom by claiming guilt for the 

crime despite all previously heard evidence. At the end, the 

jury returned from a lengthy deliberation to declare the 

defendant guilty. The court will be adjourned for 4 weeks for 

the sentencing hearing. 

THE HASS OFFICE 

HERALD 
________________o0o________________  
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ENGLISH 

YEAR 9 CAREER TASTER PROGRAM 

On Friday 4 August 2023 the Year 9 students travelled 
to the Perth Convention Centre for the Skillswest 
Careers Expo as part of the CareerTaster Program.  
 
We spent a most enjoyable day getting up close and 
personal with a multitude of careers choices.  
 
There were hands on demonstrations and lots of 
giveaways from the various industries and universities.  
 
A great day out and an invaluable source of 
information for staff and students alike.  
 
Frank Gaudin 

Students have been busy expressing their creativity in 
English through various exciting activities! 
 
In Year 8, students have just constructed their very 
own children’s picture books.  
 
Students learnt to use characters, colour language and 
plot to engage a young audience successfully.  
 

In Year 9, students composed original pieces of 
poetry.  

 
One of the most exciting forms explored was blackout 
poetry, where they took a page from an existing book 
and carefully selected words and phrases to reinvent a 
whole new poem.  
 

The English Team. 
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ASSEMBLY 

The awards presented at the assembly held on Friday 11 August, were for Achievement: Striving to always 
do your best, and Country Week . Year 12 Student Leaders, Mia and Toby were the MCs. Program 
Coordinator Graham Treloar was acknowledged for 10 Years of commitment and dedication to Country Week. 

Graham Treloar was acknowledged for 10 Years of commitment and 

dedication to Country Week.  Graham Treloar was 

acknowledged for 10 Years of commitment and dedication to 

Country Week.  

Year 7 award winners Year 8 award winners 

Year 9 award winners Year 10 award winners 

Year 11 award winners Year 12 award winners 

Country Week Most Valuable Player and  
Certificate of Recognition award winners 
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HOME ECONOMICS 

Year 7 students have settled in well in their Food and 
Fibre class, taking responsibility in managing 
themselves and their new environment.  
 
They have been learning ingredient conversions from 
grams and millilitres into teaspoons, tablespoons, and 
cups.  
 
They are confident in operating the stove tops and 
oven.  
 
They are well versed in designing and producing their 
scones.   
 
They have practiced cutting and baking skills and 
enjoyed producing and eating fruit salad, scones and 
apple crumble.  

 
The Year 8 Food and Fibre students are learning 
basic sewing machines skills.  
 
They got their” L Plate” and working towards “P-
Plates” in sewing.  
 
Important coordination, production and processing 
skills and an understanding of basic sewing 
techniques are developed as part of the curriculum.  

 
Year 9 Food and Fibre are refreshing their sewing 
skills they learnt last year and produced wonderful 
place mat in two lessons.  
 
Now they are in investigative and devising stage of 
their apron project.  

The Year 11 Food Science and Technology students 
are learning about staple food and having a Big Bake-
Off competition.  
 
Competition will run for four weeks, having four parts 
of baking the scones, pancake, muffins and cakes. 
Thanks to our judges for their sparing their precious 
time and taste testing skills. 

The Year 11 and 12 Children Family & Community 
groups are extremely busy in sewing their patch work 
quilt as a community project to donate to Royal Flying 
Doctors Services for fund raising.  
 
They are also learning to cook nutritious food for 
young children. 
 
Year 12 Food science and Technology class are 
working on processing techniques and application of 
heat, cold, air, acid and alkali on food.  

They enjoyed making ice cream cake and cooking 
their self-designed recipes.   
 
Sushila Malik - Home Economics Teacher 
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WORKPLACE LEARNING 

Participating students have completed their Term 2 Workplace Learning placements. They were supported by 
eleven local employers across seven different industries. This program is only possible due to the continued 
support of our local businesses.  
 
Caleb has completed his final Workplace Learning placement by spending two weeks with Wy Wurry Electrical. 
He thoroughly enjoyed the varied work and always having something different to do. 
 
Ceanne’s first placement was with Heart of Gold Dental.  Ceanne was able to observe many varied aspects of 
the job. She particularly  liked sorting out the instruments ready for sterilising after patients had visited. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
During his two weeks at McIntosh and Son, Cyle discovered that the work was far more varied than he had 
expected. He was able to go off-site for repair jobs and found there was always something to do. 
 
Hallee loved her time at St Patrick's Primary School. Until spending time in the classroom, Hallee had never 
considered teaching a profession.  
 
Sedeena experienced all aspects of the hospitality industry at Dome. She enjoyed taking orders, using the till 
and delivering food to tables.                               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sarah Smithies 
Workplace Learning Coordinator  
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DRAMA / THE ARTS 

BUSH RANGER CADETS 

CLONTARF 

In Week 4 the Bush Rangers went out to Minerup Lake Reserve to clean up rubbish – 
mostly old broken bottles and crockery, but we also found a child’s shoe, a sock, a 
few spoons and a cassette tape!  
 
This outing had been at the request of our local Parks and Wildlife Service, and we 
are proud to contribute to community conservation activities.  
 
The rain earlier in the day made the gravel road, and therefore our bus, very muddy – 
so we had fun washing it when we got back to school.  
 
Thanks to the small but enthusiastic group of students and staff involved. 
 
Miss Sarah Watson – Unit Leader. 

The Katanning Dramatic Society is presenting ‘The Pink Panther Strikes Again’ and a 
number of staff and students are involved.  
 
Students involved are: Emma Forman, Campbell Menghini, Isaac Anderson, Dakotta 
Hook, Linkyn Haira and Harry Forman.  
 
Staff ‘treading the boards’ are: Sharon Muir, Ben Rosenstreich, Shelby Murry and Scott 
Thompson. It is great to see members of our school community challenging themselves 
with a new (or returning) activity and we would love to have lots of support from our 
community.  
 
The show is on August 18, 19, 24 and 26 at 7pm with a 2pm matinee on the 26 August.  
 
Tickets are $20 available from the town library. Come along for a fun filled evening. 
Miss Sarah Watson – Director. 

Hi all and Welcome to Term 3. 
 
Carrying on from last term we 
have heaps going on for Term 3.  

Three of our Year 9 students 
Kaiden West, Nathan Smith and 

Chace Campbell headed out to Tambellup in Week 2 
to help them with their NAIDOC Celebrations and run 
a football clinic for the students.  

 
All the kids engaged well 
and had fun.  
 
Our boys did a great job 
working on their 
leadership skills.  

We’ve ramped up our training for this term as we 
great ready to verse Narrogin in a tri-series of Sport 
for Monday afternoons.  
 
In Week 2 we headed to Narrogin for a basketball 
game, Week 5 we are meeting up in Wagin for a 
sports afternoon and in Week 8 we’re hosting 
Narrogin.  
 
Our senior boys have their camp to Albany and 
Denmark in week 5 and our junior students have their 
carnival in Week 9 this term, so plenty to look forward 
to! 
 
Thanks to Police Officers Jeff, Alex and new recruit 
Shaun who always come along and engage really well 
in our sessions.  

Scott Thomson 
Director 
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FOLLOW THE DREAM 

Katanning Senior High School 

August 2023 FTD NEWS  

Hello and welcome! 

Welcome back  to the second semester; for the Year 12s you are on the 

home stretch!   

Tutoring is happening Tuesday to Thursdays 3.10 to 4.30pm. 

Tutoring is not just work! Lots of different activities happen. We are there 

to help! We are here to help you succeed, come along! 

Term 4 we will be going to a camp this will include lots of fun activities. 

Further information will be distributed via connect so watch this space. 

To be eligible for prizes ,camps and rewards attendance at the FTD 

you need to be here at least once a week.   

Ms Fewster 

Pauline Farmers painting ‘For our Elders’ 

Naidoc 2023  
‘For our Elders’ 
 
It was a great celebration had by all at 
KSHS. 
I want to thank Elder Pauline Farmer 
for the beautiful painting she did for 
Naidoc week  and look forward to her 
doing some art workshops with the 
FTD students in the future.  
 
Our Naidoc competition winners were  
- 
1st  -  Patricia Farmer 
 
2nd  -  Michael Coyne 
 
3rd  -  Dale Boyce 

Cake Decorating Activity; FTD students were invited for this at the end of Term 2 . 

Students got to learn how to decorate a cake with butter icing and choc drip glazing. 

Each got to take home their individual cakes which was loaded with treats. Thank 

you to Mrs Quartermaine for running this activity. If you wish to be involved in the 

next session you need to attend FTD at least a few times this term. 



Katanning Senior High School Moral Purpose - We work together to enable success of all students 

 

 
 

These free webinars are a great way to learn about myfuture and other current topics from expert presenters. 
Register now: https://myfuture.edu.au/assist-others/webinars  
 
Powering the future: Exploring expanding career opportunities in the Clean Energy Sector, Thursday 24 
August, 2023 1:00pm (AEST) 
 
As Australia transitions from fossil fuel to clean energy, careers in the energy sector are evolving and 
expanding. In this panel discussion hosted by Dr Anita Talberg, Workforce Development Manager at the Clean 
Energy Council, we will hear first-hand from several professionals from diverse backgrounds who are thriving in 
the clean energy industry.  
 
The role of emotion in career education (for parents and carers) Tuesday 29 August, 1:00 PM (AEST) 
 
Emotions, both positive and negative, are not only a result of educational and work experiences, but also play a 
vital role in learning and personal development.  
 
In education and employment, emotions can either stimulate or constrain thought processes, reflection, and 
proactive behaviours. Based on the Insights paper 'How emotions influence motivation and behaviour in career 
development learning', this webinar, presented by Dr Michael Healy, will help you understand how different 
emotions might affect your child’s career development in different ways.  
 
He will provide advice on how you can recognise and respond to different career-related emotions that your 
child might be experiencing. 
 
Coping with emotional challenges in career development - R U OK? Day 2023, Thursday September 14, 
1:00pm (AEST) 
 
Young people face uncertain employment pathways in their futures, and often feel enormous pressure to make 
the “right” career decisions to ensure success.  
 
Many typical career development tasks and situations can trigger or worsen stress and mental ill-health.  
 
In this webinar, the teams from the Student Wellbeing Hub and the myfuture career information service will join 
in a discussion about how career development influences, and is influenced by, wellbeing and emotional 
resilience. 
 
Coinciding with R U OK? Day 2023, they will share practical tips and resources for educators and parents to 
help young people cope with the emotional challenges that are so central to career development learning. 
 
Register now: https://myfuture.edu.au/assist-others/webinars 

https://myfuture.edu.au/assist-others/webinars
https://myfuture.edu.au/assist-others/webinars
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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